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FROM THE EDITORS
	 Please send us your ideas, or articles by June 19th and it will appear in the July Newsletter.  We 
will accept a disc or email if that is more convenient.
	 Please let us know if your email or postal address changes.  We are charged for postage when 
your newsletter comes back to us.  2364082
	 If you use a cell phone as your primary phone service please let us know your number so we can 
update our records.  Please call the hall at 654-9049 and advise your phone number.  
	 If you have an email address please send an e-mail to our email address knights@highlandkc.org  
so we can add your address to our e-mail listing.  You can reach our website at www.highlandkc.org.  

Herb Durbin 
Chris Chalfant

Newsletter Editors

Financial Secretary:  Paul Musenbrock  	 Grand Knight: Jerry Genteman 
	 Phone (618) 654-3054	            Phone (618) 791-3600     
    Insurance Agent: Brent Knebel	              Editors:  Herb Durbin, Chris Chalfant 
	 Phone (618) 526-7991	             Phone (618) 654-6754, (618) 654-4951
Council Website:  www.highlandkc.org 	 Supreme Website: www.KofC.org
State Website: www.Illinoisknights.org	 mail: knights@highlandkc.org

4TH DEGREE NEWS
	 If you have regalia and are no longer able to serve in the Honor Guard, please consider 
passing on your regalia to a new brother Sir Knight who might be in need of regalia. If you would 
like to donate or sell your regalia please contact me at 618-444-1005. 

CONGRATULATIONS
	 Congratulations to Fr. Zach Edgar on his ordination to the priesthood. Thank you for 
inviting us to participate at your first Mass at St. Paul.   Congratulations also to Fr. Scott Snider on your 
ordination to the priesthood.  May you both be blessed with many years of faithful service.  

	 Congratulations to our Faithful Friar, Fr. Vic Kaltenback, who celebrated his 50th Anniversary as a 
priest.  Thank you for your guidance to the Fourth Degree over the years and for allowing us to participate with 
you at your Mass of Thanksgiving.

	 Congratulations to our Brother Sir Knight, Fr. David Peters, who celebrated his 54th Anniversary as a 
priest.  Thank you Father, for your service to our parishes over the years and for your continued service during 
your retirement.

HONOR GUARD ACTIVITY
On Thursday May 17th we had an orientation or refresher session.  Some of you may not have been able to 
make that session but this does not mean that you are excluded from the Honor Guard.  We need all able bodied 
Fourth Degree members with regalia to participate in the Honor Guard. 

	 Thanks to the members who volunteered to participate
	 	 	 •  at the Mass of Celebration for Fr. Vic’s 50th Anniversary
	 	 	 •  in the opening ceremony at the Bond County Relay for Life in Greenville
	 	 	 •  at Fr. Edgar’s first Mass at St Paul

GOLF TOURNAMENT
It’s that time of the year again -- golf season.  Our annual golf tournament will be held August 5th at Bent Oak 
Golf Course in Breese.  Get a team together and enjoy a good round of golf and a fabulous dinner afterwards.  If 
you don’t golf, volunteer to help make this a successful fundraiser.  More information will be posted as we get 
closer to the tournament.  Keep the day open!

Ron Clarkin
Faithful Navigator.

.



family of the 
month Award

	 The Family of the month 
award goes to a Brother Knight 
and his wife, who continually 
provide service and support to 
the Church, community, and our 
K of C Council. 
	 This Brother Knight and his wife have 
been involved with our council for many years. 
They recognized the value of a Catholic education 
and sent all five of their children to St. Paul 
school. He and his wife have been very active in 
our St. Paul Parish for many years. When we need 
pies for our dinners we always know that she will 
go above and beyond the call of duty and make an 
abundance of great tasting pies for us. Their son 
Tim volunteers his time at the Hospital and helps 
with our fish fry’s.
	 It is with great appreciation that we have 
selected as our May Family of The Month, Herb 
and Irma Korte.  
	 Congratulations from Council 1580.

Knight of the Month
	 We have selected as May’s Knight of the Month, 
a Brother Knight who regularly contributes his time and 
talents to the Knights of Columbus and St. Paul Parish 
community in many spiritual ways. He is a member of 
the Council’s 3rd Degree and just this past March our 
Brother joined the 4th Degree Assembly as well.
	 You will find this Brother Knight celebrating 
Mass primarily at St. Paul Parish as our Parochial Vicar 
and he is also working at other parishes throughout our 
surrounding area. When called upon to celebrate Mass at 
our K of C functions he gladly makes himself available. 
Our Brother Knight is also active in the Cursillo 
movement and participates in the Kirchenfest.
	 Recently, our Brother has successfully initiated a 
campaign to open a youth educational center for children 
living in Ghana, Africa. This center known as STYDEC 
will provide much needed educational support and 
resources for the children living there.
	 Our Brother Knight provides an excellent 
example for dedicated service to our parish community 
and it is with the sincerest of appreciation that we have 
selected Fr. Paul Kala as our Knight of the Month for 
May 2012. 
	 Congratulations from the Highland Knights of 
Columbus Council 1580.

SENIOR KNIGHT of the month 
award 

	 The April Senior Knight of the month goes 
to a Brother Knight for his service to our Church, 
our Council, and our community.
	 This Brother Knight has been a long 
time member of the Knights of Columbus.  He 
has served our Church as a Hospitality Minister 
for many years.  He worked the Kirchenfest at 
various stands and helped with the Strassenlauf 
5K run.  He served our council by working the 
Intellectual Disability fundraiser as a money 
counter.  He also worked at the food stand at the 
Madison County fair and the Disability Awareness 
Day.  Over the years he worked many of our 
sausage and chicken dinners and Wednesday night 
bingos.
	 He is a member of the 4th degree 
assembly.
	 He served our country during World War 
Two as a United States Marine and participated in 
some of the fiercest battles in the South Pacific.  
	 It is with great appreciation that we give 
April’s Senior Knight of the Month award to 
Grover “G” Egmon.  
	 Congratulations from Council 1580.

 HATS OFF
	 To Brother Knight Grover 
“G” Egmon for being selected as 
the Senior Knight of the Month
	 To Brother Knight Fr. Paul 
Kala for being selected Knight of 
the Month
	 To Brother Knight Herb and his wife Irma 
Korte for being selected Family of the Month
	 To the Brother Knights and their ladies 
that worked or supported the Texas Hold’em 
Tournament especially Ray Korte and Joe 
Horstmann
	 To Orville Landmann for bringing me an 
unsolicited beer while I write this

ATTENDANCE PRIZE
	 The name of Steve Kish was drawn at the last 
meeting.  Had he been present he would have received 
$90.00 for attendance at the meeting.  Next month’s prize 
will be $100.00.  The prize increases by $10.00 each 
month until another member is present and wins.  Remem-
ber you must be present at the meeting to be able to win. 
	 The membership number in the last newsletter be-
longed to Patrick Foppe.  Had he been at the meeting and 
told the Grand Knight that it was his membership number 
in the newsletter, he would have won $50.00.
	 Look for your membership number inserted in this 
month’s Newsletter, show up at the next month’s meeting 
and identify yourself to the Grand Knight that you are the 
holder of that membership number and win $50.00. 

MEMO FROM FINANCIAL 
SECRETARY

	 Brother Knights, Please pay your dues.  There is 
extra time and expense involved in tracking individuals 
that do not pay their dues on time.  If you are in need 
of assistance please contact me.  Regular members are 
$30.00 per year.  4th Degree dues are and additional 
$8.00.  Honorary Members pay $10.00 per year. 
Honorary Life Members pay no dues.
	 Members can drop payments off at hall or pay at 
meetings or send payments to me:

Paul Musenbrock F.S.
13018 Trestle Rd.
Highland, IL 62249

Thank you for your understanding and support.

Schweizerfest is here
Volunteers Needed

	 This year the Knights of Columbus are having a small Fish & Fries sandwich stand and BINGO stand.  We 
are looking for volunteers on Saturday June 9th and Sunday June 10th.  We will have three shifts of four hours 
each on both days. The shifts will start at 2 pm both days and end around 10:30 to 11 pm. We need at least one 
captain for each shift and 7 workers.  The BINGO stand will have 2 shifts on each day starting some time after the 
parade; times will be about 3 to 4 hours.  We need one caller, one helper and 8 workers collecting and payout.  For 
more information on volunteering you may contact Kent Korte at 654-1542 or Dave Gall at 654-3110.  

THANK YOU FOR ATTENTION

HELP A FEW BROTHER KNIGHTS ON 
HALLOWEEN

	 The 5th Wednesday Bingo kitchen crew is seek-
ing a replacement crew to cover us on Halloween 10/31 
so we can take our children trick-or-treating.  If you 
are willing to cover for us or willing to swap weeks we 
would be very appreciative.  If you have never worked 
the kitchen on Bingo and would be interested in learning 
the ropes, we can train you on August 29th if you let us 
know.
	 Call Chris Chalfant at 618-882-4401

“Live On” or “Leave On” Money
	 As your working life progresses, your priorities will likely shift. Many major life events (weddings, births, 
education costs for children, etc.) are probably behind you. Your focus shifts to those “golden” retirement years when 
you can enjoy your hobbies, grandchildren, travel or simply relax at home. 
	 During my career as a field agent, I’ve had members ask me what they should do with a sum of money they 
are looking to “dump” somewhere for safe keeping. First, I tell them that there is no safer place to put their money 
than with the Knights of Columbus. No one has ever lost money using our retirement products. There are no risks as-
sumed by you, the members. Second, I ask the member a question: Is this money to “live on” or “leave on”?
	 I ask this because the answer makes all the difference. If you want a guaranteed flow of cash in retirement, 
one of our annuity options might meet your needs. If this money is intended as a gift for grandchildren, to assist your 
wife in the event of your passing or to give to your favorite charity, a Single Premium Whole Life policy might be the 
best product. 
	 When it comes to decisions about your finances and your family’s future, don’t leave things to chance. Dis-
cuss the options with a brother Knight who knows how to help. Someone who’s helped many other Catholic families 
not too different from yours. Someone who can offer you life insurance, long-term care, disability income and retire-
ment products backed by the strength and security of an insurance provider rated among the top in the industry.
	 Call me today to set up a time to meet. You’ll only regret that you didn’t call sooner.

Brent Knebel, FIC
FA
(618)401-7354
Brent.Knebel@kofc.org



June Birthdays
  1 - Andrew Hemker
  1 - James Kayser
  1 - Ellen (Bill) Nettles
  1 - Rev. Anthony Schmidt
  1 - Misti (Alfonso) Urdaneta
  1 - Chris Voegele
  2 - Tammi (Scott) Korte
  2 - Darren Spengel
  3 - Mary Jane (Dominic) Fornelli
  3 - Christine (David) Gall
  3 - David Gall
  3 - Beth (Tony) Hemann
  3 - Larry Siverly
  3 - Dottie (Orville) Voegele
  4 - Daniel Delaney
  4 - Timothy Lucia
  4 - Jerry Vosholler
  5 - Kevin Buchmiller
  5 - Valerie (Daniel) Delaney
  6 - John Geismann
  6 - Frances (Al) Luitjohan
  6 - David Rakers
  6 - Paul Schmitt
  6 - Mary Lou (Stanley) Wessel
  7 - Zack Hereford
  7 - Norbert Von Hatten
  8 - Bruce Bellm
  8 - Linda (Michael) Korte
  9 - Leigh (James) Vidmar
  9 - James Whitlock Jr.
10 - Gerald Steinkoenig
10 - Scott Thole
11 - Tina (Shane) Gill
12 - Wauneta (John) Betscher
12 - Diana (Michael) Compton

12 - Paul Talleur
13 - Marcia (Frederick) Donini
13 - Bradley White
14 - Cheryl (Edwin) Haselhorst
14 - Pat (Kim) White
15 - Keith Frank
15 - Lloyd Goestenkors
15 - Christopher Holden
15 - Norine (Keith) Koch
15 - Thomas Melosi
15 - Susi (Anthony) Tebbe
16 - Jeff Foehner
16 - Wayne Holzinger
16 - Rev. Richard Potthast
17 - Eugene Bickl
17 - Darlene (Jerry) Genteman
17 - Phil Krydynski
17 - Michael Nuxoll
17 - Becky (Jay) Rock
17 - Jon Seefeldt
17 - Karen (George) Whaley
18 - Spencer Huck
18 - Brad Steinkoenig
19 - Jeremy Hilling
19 - Gerard Klostermann
19 - Thomas Korte
19 - Henry Lienemann
20 - Carol (Duane) Frey
20 - Carrie (Jeff) Thole
21 - Denis Bellm
21 - Vincent Eversgerd
21 - Johanna (Floyd) Linenfelser
21 - Alphonse Olliges Jr.
21 - Charles Seitz
22 - Yvonnne (Robert) Bollman

22 - John De Selm
22 - Jerry Genteman
22 - Jeff Jacober
22 - Diane (Phil) Krydynski
22 - Gary Plog
22 - Timothy Vincent
23 - Jane (Gerald) Thole
24 - Mary Jo (Dennis) Kampwerth
24 - Ron Thole
25 - Anthony Budde
25 - Marilyn (Robert) Drda
25 - Thomas Giger
25 - John Knebel
25 - Todd Luitjohan
25 - Gary Poettker
25 - Laurie (Keith) Poss
25 - Lucille (Donald) Rutz
26 - Donna (John A.) Gantner
26 - Robert Landolt
26 - Jeffrey Smart
27 - Troy Lampe
27 - Henry Shannon
27 - Laurie (Gary) Todt
28 - Sam Aleman
28 - Greg Walter
29 - Deb (Michael) Lengermann
29 - Benjamin Mcdonald
29 - Whitney (Brent) Sandberg
29 - Peter Tucker
30 - Keith Korte
30 - Anthony Sinnock
30 - Jerry Weber
30 - Tammy (Mark) Wellen

  1 - Edwin & Elaine Frisse
  1 - Martin & Kyle Audrey Klostermann
  1 - Charles & Denise Peters
  1 - Michael & Patricia Noe
  2 - Orville & Olivia Landmann
  2 - Wayne & Betty Henze
  3 - David & Carol Rakers
  3 - Kurt & Sharon Schriewer
  4 - William & Dianne Twyford
  5 - Robert & Edith Korte
  5 - James & Vicky Warnecke
  6 - Francis & Ethel Poettker
  7 - Mike & Bonnie Capelle
  7 - Francis & Carol Robben
  7 - Don & Ruth Richter
  7 - George & Jo Ann Korte
  8 - Thomas & Doreen Whalen Jr.
  9 - Donnie & Sandi Eddy
  9 - John & Wauneta Betscher
10 - Richard & Elizabeth Ann Eilers
10 - Joseph & Staci Laporta
10 - Sam & Joanne Schwarztrauber
10 - Kenneth & Carol Wieduwilt
11 - Orville & Dottie Voegele
11 - Brad & Julie Jakel

12 - Tony & Lana Ponce
12 - Stanley & Mary Lou Wessel
14 - James & Carol Klaus
14 - Thomas & Bonnie Hill
15 - Ewald & Leola Holzinger
16 - Robert & Mary Daiber
16 - Melvin & Emmie Walter
16 - Clarence & Grace Frey
16 - Allan & Mildred Frey
16 - Jeff & Carrie Thole
17 - Roland & Lorna Harris
17 - Mark & Kristen Korte
17 - Vincent & Janet Eversgerd
17 - Terry & Jeanette Zobrist
17 - Lee & Angie Rinderer
17 - Thomas & Karen Melosi
18 - Joseph & Joann Geiger
18 - William & Margaret Basler
18 - Keith & Brenda Korte
18 - Darrin & Penny Korte
19 - Melvin & Jeanette Long
19 - Frederick & Marcia Donini
20 - Steve & Linda Rezabek
20 - Alfonso & Misti Urdaneta
20 - Kevin & Jackie Goring

20 - Michael & Lori Baumgartner
21 - Henry & Agusta Lienemann
21 - Clifford & Judy Gruner
22 - Dominic & Mary Jane Fornelli
22 - Thomas & Jo Ann Foppe
23 - Paul & Marlene Kustermann
23 - Edward & Susanne Campbell
23 - Kerry & Jody Becker
23 - Steve & Valarie Skaggs
24 - Alphonse & Mary Ann Olliges Jr.
24 - James & Dorothy Kampwerth
25 - Aaron & Erin Hopfinger
27 - Maurice & Carol Kramper
27 - James & Betty Voss
28 - Stephen & Judy Durbin
28 - Barry & Christine Keller
28 - James & Wilma Welchlen
28 - Terrence & Judy Zeisset
28 - Matt & Angie Powers
29 - Marion & Laverne Bohnak
30 - James & Elaine Thurnau
30 - Jim & Suzy Chandarlis
30 - Harry & Kathy Buchanan
30 - Ray & Pat Korte

June Anniversaries

LADIES AUXILIARY
Submitted by:  Kaye Plocher

	 The Ladies Auxiliary’s May Lady of the month was awarded to 
Gina Lipski.  Gina is and active member of St. Paul Parish.  She works 
at St. Paul School and chaired the Annual Dinner Auction this year.  
Gina helped with this year’s Easter Egg Hunt, bakes pies for Bingo and 
the K. of C. Dinners.  She and her children worked many of the Fish 
Frys.
	 It is with much gratitude that Gina Lipski was presented this 
award.

MONTHLY MEETING
	 The Ladies Auxiliary meeting is held on the first Tuesday of each 
month at 7:00 p.m. in the Meeting Room of the KC Hall.  Any Lady 
interested in supporting the Knights of Columbus is welcome to join.  

PIE PROVIDERS FOR JUNE
Ethel Korte - June 6th

Sharon Klostermann - June 13th
Kyle Klostermann - June 20th
Kathy Klostermann - June 27th

NEW THRID DEGREE 
MEMBERS OF THE 

COUNCIL
	 On Sunday, May 20th, at the 
Major Degree at the Edwardsville 
KC hall, one new Candidate, 
Samuel Bagyo, joined our Order. 
He and 1st Degree member, Derek 
Burns, also took their 2nd and 3rd 
Degrees.  Congratulations to both!

Martin Klostermann
Membership Chairman

CHURCH ACTIVITIES
The next Corporate Communion 
will be held on June 17th (Father’s 
Day) at St. Paul Church in Highland 
at 9:30 Mass.  Please join us with 
your family.

Bowl for Charity Results 
	 The 19th annual Springfield Chapter Charity Bowl was held on Sunday April 22nd, 2012 at Hi-Top Bowl.
	 There were 11 Councils represented and 31 teams participated which included 8 women’s teams and 23 
men’s teams.  The tournament raised around $2000.00 for the Bishop’s Seminarian fund. 
	 The winners were as follows: Women’s team trophy, Sue Rommerskirchen’s Team, team score - 3055.  
Men’s team trophy, Greenville 11707, team score - 3309.  Women’s high game, Lori Whitmore - score 253.  Wom-
en’s high series, Lori Whitmore - score 650.  Men’s high game, Mike Lenerman - score 277. Men’s high series, 
Denny Potthast - score 688. 
	 Thanks to all the Highland members and spouses who bowled and to all the members and spouses who 
helped to make the tournament a success. 
	 The committee was composed of Tom Spengel, Tracy Poehling, Marty Wilἀson, and Jim Gutzler. 
	 The food committee was composed of Debbie Poehling, Sue Wilson, Jim and Lori Gutzler, Gayle Thole, 
Judy Grider and Christy Wiegand. 
	 A special thanks to George Korte for his many years of computer assistance

How much time does it take to be a Knight?
	 If you can just give 24 hours a year to the Knights of Columbus you can make a positive difference in your 
community and Church.  Below is an illustration of just how little time it takes to be an active part of the Knights of 
Columbus.  Even with this minimal commitment you can be an important part of your council and reap the benefits of 
what membership in the Knights of Columbus has to offer you and your family:
	 •  12 hours a year reading the weekly parish bulletin, the state and local council newsletters, Columbia magazine, 	
	     and surfing the state council (www.Illinoisknights.org) and Supreme Council Web (www.KofC.org) sites.
	 •  2 hours a year volunteering at the council’s annual drive for people with intellectual disabilities.
	 •  2 hours a year attending, with your family, two council corporate Communions or prayer services at the parish.
	 •  2 hours a year on a council-sponsored Church, community, council family or youth project of your choosing.
	 •  2 hours a year attending one council meeting. 
	 •  4 hours a year enjoying, with your entire family a council social function such as a dinner, dance, picnic, etc.
	 There are 8,760 hours in a year.  By giving the Knights of Columbus 24 of those hours (less than .3 percent), a 
man can be a better Catholic, a better father, a better husband and a better person.  Think of the difference the Knights of 
Columbus can make in our communities if you join us.  
	 Please consider asking a fellow practical Catholic man, age 18 or above to join us and let him know that he has 
the time to join and make a difference in his community and the Church in just 24 hours.  Contact membership Chairman 
Martin Klostermann at 654-2453or Grand Knight, Jerry Genteman 791-3600 with any questions.
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